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Notice: This document is a translation of the original Japanese document and is provided for reference
purposes only. In the event of any discrepancy between this translated document and the original
Japanese document, the original Japanese version shall prevail.

October 11, 2024

Company: Tamura Corporation
Representative: Masahiro Asada,
Representative Director, President & CEO

Stock code: TSE Prime 6768
Contact: Sachiyo Nishie, SVP & CLO
Phone: +81-3-3978-2111

Postponement of Financial Results Announcement for Q2 of FY 2025/3

Tamura Corporation (the “Company") has decided to postpone the announcement of its financial results
for the second quarter of FY2025/3 (April 1, 2024 to March 31, 2025).

1. Reasons for postponement
As announced with "Establishment of External Investigation Team" dated Sept 13, 2024, an external

investigation team, which consists of three external experts with no conflict of interest with the
Company, is investigating about the accounting treatment of purchased parts inventory at two of the

Company’s consolidated subsidiaries in China.
Since the investigation is expected to continue at least until November 10, 2024, the Company has

decided to postpone the announcement of financial results for the second quarter of FY2025/3 (April
1, 2024 to March 31, 2025), which was originally scheduled on November 8, 2024.

2. Next Steps
The Company intends to announce a new date as soon as it is determined.
Further, if the timing is expected to be beyond November 14, 45 days*! after the end of the term, it

will be announced in a timely manner.

The Company sincerely apologizes to all the stakeholders, including shareholders and investors, for any
inconvenience or concerns this may have caused.

*1 TSE listed companies are asked to announce financial results within 45 days after the end of the term.



